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Dredging firm first to get investment, more coming
October 15, 2003 
By ANDRÉA CECIL,
Daily Record Business Writer 
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A year-old fund established to stimulate economic development in Baltimore just made its first investment and will likely make a second in another area company by next year’s first quarter. 
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Peter Bowe, president of Baltimore Dredge Enterprises, stands next to an Ellicott bucket wheel excavator used in mining. Bowe’s firm will use a $1.5 million investment from the Baltimore Fund to hire 40 people and expand its business. 





The Baltimore Fund recently announced its $1.5 million investment in Baltimore Dredge Enterprises LLC to expand the company by 40 workers, including painters, machinists, mechanics and welders, whose salaries will start at anywhere from $11 to $14 per hour. The company, which now has a work force of about 50, manufactures dredging equipment for such uses as maintaining water purification, lake restoration and environmental cleanups. 

Ideally, the fund will make two to three $1 million to $4 million investments per year, said Erik Johnson, Baltimore manager for Urban Growth Partners, which manages the fund. Urban Growth Partners is the venture capital arm of Philadelphia-based The Reinvestment Fund, one of the country’s leading community development financial institutions. 

The Baltimore Fund, largely financed by Open Society Institute-Baltimore and The Annie E. Casey Foundation, has $15 million to invest in companies “to help identify and retain low-to-moderate-income persons,” Johnson explained. Investors include Deutsche Bank, the Johns Hopkins Institutions, the Hoffberger Foundation and several individuals. 

In addition to making an investment, the fund also assists companies with human resource needs, as well as business and financial planning. 

“More than their money, we equally value their input into how we run our business,” Peter Bowe, president of Baltimore Dredge Enterprises, said of Urban Growth Partners. “Their insight includes very valuable input — strategically, financially.” 

All of the fund’s investments will go to support the growth or expansion of an existing firm, Johnson said, by increasing capital, making acquisitions or relocating to the Baltimore area. 

“We try and identify good businesses to invest in. If you’re a good business and you meet our criteria, then we want to do business with you,” he said. 

“We’re capitalists like everybody else. We’re looking for good companies that will provide good investment for us and good social return for the city through increased jobs, an increased tax base and more productive members of the local economy.” 

The fund aims to provide low-cost equity capital to small, growing companies, which can create jobs with family-sustainable wages, added Robert Giloth, director of family economic success at the Casey Foundation. 

Deborah Povich, executive director of the Job Opportunities Task Force, a nonprofit that advocates for low-skill, low-income workers and job seekers, applauded the fund’s wage standards and said the public sector should follow the private-sector initiative. Some of the same foundations that support the Baltimore Fund also support Povich’s group. 

She said of the fund: “The priority they have of setting quality wage standards for job creation is an important one, and will make a big difference in the Baltimore area if it is brought to scale.”
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